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The City doesn’t need technical consultants assigned to the 

Expedited Processing Section. Rather, the City needs to utilize 

technical consultants to update the General and Community Plans. 

Our planning process is expedited enough already. For example, 

new planning director Vince Bertoni is off to a running start by 

approving an expedited processing request from the Villa Carlotta 

developer (CPC-2016-0618-GPA-ZC-ZV-CUB-CU) for a general plan 

amendment dated February 19th, the day before on February 18th. 

Now that’s expedited processing. Despite a city document titled 

“Request for Initiation of an Amendment to the City’s General 

Plan” being blatantly illegal on its face, because if a developer is 

requesting it the City is not initiating it, Bertoni was able to review 

a 27 page 10 pt single spaced development appendix to determine 

that a general plan amendment for a .51 acre parcel was warranted 

only one day after the applicant signed the Master Land Use Permit 

Application affidavit on February 17th. And that’s why there is the 

Neighborhood Integrity Initiative. 
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